DWG REPORT TO ROS

January 2013

1. The DWG met last month on December 13, 2012 to discuss the following topics:
a. Finalize 2013 current year flat start
b. DWG use of the WECC Composite load model availiable in PSSE v32
c. Voltage recovery criteria
d. 2013 DWG objectives and goals
e. 2013 DWG leadership
2. The 2012 flat start stability book will be finalized and will be distributed to DWG members. The possibility of including dynamic complex load models within the stability book was discussed. DWG will assess the feasibility of incorporating complex load model data in the 2013 flat start stability book.

3. The 2013 current year flat start is in progress. A conference call will be held this month to resolve any pending issues related to this flat start. 

4. It was agreed upon that a ¼ cycle time step should be used for the flat starts. For models that require a time step of less than a ¼ cycle, TSP’s should assess the model accuracy of zeroing out small time constants. For local area studies, TSP’s can reduce time step to 1 ms.
5. ERCOT is continuing to work on addressing RARF dynamic data inconsistencies. TSP’s will work with ERCOT to communicate dynamic data discrepancies in order to reconcile these issues with the Resource Entities.

6. It seems to be a consensus within DWG that detailed load models are a necessity for voltage stability studies. Due to the recent developments of complex composite load models led by efforts in WECC, these new complex models are now available in PSSE. However, various DWG members have encountered initialization issues with these new models. DWG members agreed to continue to monitor load modeling activities in the industry.

7. Due to the new TPL-001-2 standards, each TSP will need to perform contingency analysis against a transient voltage criterion. Part of the 2013 DWG objectives will be to further investigate the feasibility of recommending an ERCOT wide transient voltage criteria.

8. Current Vice-Chair, Reza Ebrahimian (Austin Energy), was nominated to serve as DWG chair for 2013 and Carol Chessmoore (Oncor) was nominated to serve as Vice-Chair for 2013.
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